
 

WHAT IS VISIONS OF SUCCESS? (VOS) 

Having a say and making a difference 

Grown up in care in Lambeth and want your voice to be heard?  

Want to meet other young people in care in Lambeth and share your views 
with Senior Managers at the Council? 

Visions of Success is Lambeth’s voice for Children in Care and Care Leavers. 
It is Lambeth’s Children in Care Council. This means that it is designed by you 
for you.   

What do we do? 

The purpose of VOS is to represent young people in care to make a difference 
by coming up with ideas to improve the service you get from Lambeth council. 
VOS members have experienced life in care and aim to reach out to other 
young people in care to get their views to decision makers at Lambeth Council. 
VOS is also a great way to meet people and make new friends. 

Where and When? 

VOS meet on the first Wednesday of every month from 5.30-7.30pm at Inter-
national House in Brixton. 

Important info: 

Interpreters can be booked if English isn’t your first language 

Child care can be provided if you are a parent 

If you can’t attend a meeting, maybe because you don’t live in Lam-
beth, you can join through a Skype call  as long as you have an Out-
look account 

You will receive a £10 Love2Shop  voucher for every meeting you take part 
in whether in person, over the phone or on Skype. 

LAMBETH HUB LAUNCHED 

Visions of Success (VOS) launched The Lambeth Hub at Pop Brixton on the 
30th May to an audience of adult professionals. The audience included; local 
Jobcentres, Young Lambeth Cooperative, Barnardo’s, Councillors and Social 
Work managers. Young people spoke about their ideas, performed poetry and 
told personal stories.  

The Lambeth Hub will be a relaxed space where young people in care can net-
work with each other and adult professionals. This could then lead to older 
young people mentoring younger ones and helping with independent living 
skills. Pop Brixton have agreed to provide free spaces for The Lambeth Hub so 
we look forward to seeing you there soon! For more details on both VOS and 
The Lambeth Hub please contact Victor Searle, Participation Officer (contact 
details on Page 4.) 
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Based on their own experiences, VOS  think that many young people are una-
ware of Lambeth savings procedures, such as; a minimum of £5 per week 
should be saved for under 18’s, IRO’s monitor savings at review meetings and 
that Care Leavers also receive an ISA account of around £200 when they turn 
18.   

VOS believe that Lambeth should be making more of an effort to keep track of 
young people’s savings . The following suggestions have been made to coun-
cillors and directors at Lambeth Council by VOS: 

 Those who have joined care closer to their 18th birthday should have a big-
ger savings commitment. Simply because they could be placed in the same 
position as someone who has up to 10 years of savings.   

 There could be a section on the care plan that records savings.  

 Savings should be monitored each time a young person changes placement. 

Lambeth are now devising a new approach to savings with these suggestions in mind.  Social Workers 
and Independent Reviewing Officers have also been asked to record and discuss savings more often. 

“Those who have joined care closer to their 18th 
birthday should have a bigger savings commit-
ment. Simply because they could be placed in 
the same position as someone who has up to 10 
years of savings.” - VOS Member 

Junior Visions is Lambeth’s Children in Care council for 5-11 year 
olds. It is the younger version of Visions of Success. Junior Vi-
sions have parties during the school holidays. As well as having 
fun at these parties, Junior Visions talk about their experiences in 
care.  

Contact arrangements were discussed at the Junior Visions Easter 
party.  Most young people said they would like to see more of 
their families. An exercise will now be done to find out who in 
your family you would like to see and what you would like to do 
with them. 

At the Spring Half Term party, Junior Visions discussed school 
and PEPs. Information from the discussions was shared with So-
cial Workers, Independent Reviewing Officers and the Virtual 
School.  This information will affect future plans made by the Vir-
tual School. 

The next Junior Visions party will be on Wednesday 14th Febru-
ary 2018 from 10am-1pm at the: 

Henry Fawcett Children’s Centre 
Clayton Street 
Kennington 
London  
SE11 5BZ  

 

Please contact Victor Searle, Participation Officer (contact details 

on page 4) 

PROGRESS MADE ON SAVINGS!!! 

JUNIOR VISIONS 

HAVE YOUR SAY   

A VOS member has led 
on creating a survey 
for Lambeth’s care 
population. With help 
from other VOS mem-
bers she has edited the 
questions and thought 
about the layout and 
design of the survey.  

We know that not eve-
ryone wants to be in 
VOS or just doesn’t 
have the time. For 
VOS, the survey is an 
opportunity to repre-
sent young people who 
aren’t involved in VOS. 
If you’re not in VOS 
this is your opportunity 
to be heard.  

The survey has been 
mailed out. Please 
complete it when it 
comes your way. Con-
tact Victor Searle if you 
don’t have a copy 
(contact details on 
page 4) 
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THOUGHT BOX 

Do you want to change some-
thing about being looked after 
to Lambeth but you don’t 
want to join VOS? 

If that is the case then VOS 
can still help you. VOS exists 
to represent your voice to 
Councillors and Directors at 
Lambeth Council.  

Please let us know what you 
want changed by filling out 
this form and returning it to 
Victor Searle at International 
House, 5th Floor, Canterbury 
Crescent, Brixton, London, 
SW9 7QE 

I would like to change: 
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
…………………………………………
………………………………..............
.................................................
.................................................
.................................................
.................................................
.................................................
.................................................
................................................. 

Or you contact Victor Searle 
(contact details on page 4) 

There will be prizes of £10 
Love2Shop Vouchers for the 
first 10 forms returned!!! 

 

REACH FOR THE STARS RETURNS! 
Reach For The Stars returned in September 2017 after a year 

off. The award ceremony and celebration event for Lambeth’s 

Children Looked After and Care Leavers was hosted at Lambeth 

College.  

Reach For The Stars 2017 had a “festival theme” with street food 

stalls outside the main hall where the award ceremony took 

place. Everyone was treated to Caribbean cuisine and stone 

baked pizza!  

Reach For The Stars was split into two. The first event was for 5-

11 years olds. This age group enjoyed :a bouncy castle, live ma-

gician, candy floss machine, face painting and table football as 

well as other fun and games. 

Young people aged 12+ came in the late afternoon. This event 

was hosted by VOS Co-Chair Akira Williams and motivational 

Youth Worker Chris Preddie OBE. The audience were treated to 

live poetry/spoken word performances from Lambeth young peo-

ple as well as a street dance showcase from the Steppaz per-

forming arts academy. 

Here’s what young people thought about Reach For The Stars 

2017: 

“Quite inspiring and inclusive of different ages and 
awards. Lambeth was able to see what good we 
achieved.” 

“It was positive. Different young people came together 
and had fun.” 

“It was organised very well. Music and food was great 
and the whole concept of young people getting awards 
and the audience clapping.” 

Look forward to seeing everyone at Reach For The Stars 2018! 

  3 



 

 

LETTER TO THE CARE KID BY 

ASMARA CAMMOCK 

Dear Social Services, Dear Foster Carers, 
Dear Social Workers, Duty Managers, 
Reviewing Officers, Dear Youth Workers, 
Charities, Agencies, Safe Guarding Offic-
ers and Pastoral Care Teachers. 

I just wanted to let you know that I 
made it out. I made it out without a ste-
reotype in sight. I made it out without a 
criminal record, without a baby, without 
failing school, without turning to drugs or 
alcohol. I made it out without being bit-
ter, or angry. I made it out of the care 
system. 

To my foster carers who instilled love 
and care, to those who drove abuse or 
spite, to those who saw money signs, 
who enjoyed the badge of “good citizen”, 
to those who loved me the best they 
knew how. I made it out of care. 

I remember being around 4 or 5 years 
old and being picked up by my social 
worker and being whisked off to some-
where strange, somewhere far, but all 
too nearby. To a new place I was told 
would be my home. There I found new 
people, new glares and stares, new ener-
gy, new yeses and no’s. I found fear and 
pain, both physical and verbal, I found 
theft and bullying both by me and to me. 
I found manipulation and gain. I found 
my skin, I found my Afro hair, I found 
my teeth and cavities and I even found 
an aeroplane, I found Malaysia and Thai-
land. I didn’t find my mother, I didn’t find 
my street, my road or my home. I did 
not find the Jamaican lady sitting on the 
block waiting passionately to cane row 
my messy mane. I didn’t find police es-
corting me from my nursery to the sta-
tion when my mother had somehow not 
turned up to collect me. 

Who knows of the things I found and did 
not find, on all the journeys to places 
“they” said would be my home, on all the 
introductions to kids who’d already decid-
ed they did not like me. To the new 
schools with fresh shiny uniforms, to pri-
mary school teachers who called me 
bright, when they knew I was just “nuff” 
and to the after school club leaders who 
saw all of my sparkle. To Nikki and Gina 
at PlayPlus who watched my one woman 
variety shows, with props and paint, with 
off pitch singing and bombardment of 
flexibility, the splits and even unsuccess-
ful handstands. To you I say I made it 
out, I made it out of the care system. 

BARNARDO’S ADVOCACY SERVICE  

 

Barnardos are Lambeth’s 
advocacy service for Chil-
dren in Care and Care 
Leavers.  

Advocacy means helping 
you to express your 
views and making sure 
that these views are tak-
en seriously. 

Barnardos are a confi-
dential service, their 
workers will not tell oth-
ers anything you have 
said without permission, 
unless they are worried 
about your safety 
or the safety of 
someone else. Bar-
nardo’s are inde-
pendent from So-
cial Services and 
they will; advise 
you of your rights, 

and express your wishes 
and feelings in meetings. 

Barnardos can be con-
tacted on Freephone: 
0808 800 0017 or 020 
8768 5058 

Or Email: advoca-
cy2@barnardos.org.uk   

Barnardo’s can also help 
you to make a complaint 
about Social Services or 
you could contact Victor 
Searle (contact details at 
the bottom of the page). 

 

 

For anymore information or to get 

involved with any of these opportu-

nities, do not hesitate to contact: 

Victor Searle, Participation Officer 

vsearle@lambeth.gov.uk 

0770 3450 820 
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